
Testimony	in	Support	of	LD	1897,	LD	1840,	LD	1620,	LD	1820,	and	LD	1672	–	Ought	to	Pass	
	
Distinguished	Chairs	and	Members	of	the	Committee	on	Veterans	and	Legal	Affairs,	
	
My	name	is	Jackson	McLeod.	I	am	a	resident	of	Somerville,	Maine,	and	the	CEO	and	Co-founder	of	
Atlantic	Farms,	an	employee-owned	company	operating	in	both	the	Adult	Use	and	Medical	cannabis	
markets.	I	have	a	professional	background	in	mechanical	engineering	and	have	been	a	medical	cannabis	
cardholder	and	Caregiver	since	2012.	
	
In	2024,	Atlantic	Farms	served	5,142	medical	customers	across	61,344	transactions	and	4,443	Adult	Use	
customers	across	43,250	transactions.	We	grow	seasonal	greenhouse	and	outdoor	cannabis	flower	using	
sustainable,	sun-grown	methods.	
	
This	experience	has	given	me	a	unique,	ground-level	perspective	on	both	sides	of	Maine’s	cannabis	
industry.	As	a	business	owner	and	operator,	my	goal	is	to	build	a	successful,	Maine-based	cannabis	
company.	A	key	part	of	achieving	that	is	profitability—but	overly	burdensome	regulations	make	it	
increasingly	difficult	for	small	businesses	like	mine	to	remain	viable.	
	
Regulation	is	important	when	it	protects	public	health,	but	overregulation	can	have	the	opposite	effect.	
In	2024,	our	medical	cannabis	business	spent	$5,970	on	testing.	Our	Adult	Use	business—of	nearly	
equal	size—spent	$42,818.	This	staggering	disparity	has	not	resulted	in	a	demonstrable	difference	in	
product	safety	or	quality	for	consumers.	
	
After	the	Office	of	Cannabis	Policy	tested	Medical	and	Adult	Use	products,	a	news	article	was	published	
warning	of	“moldy	weed”	in	the	market.	In	that	piece,	the	Director	of	the	OCP	cited	the	American	Herbal	
Pharmacopoeia	as	the	basis	for	testing	thresholds	for	yeast	and	mold.	Wanting	to	better	understand	the	
justification,	I	purchased	the	study.	While	it	does	list	10,000	CFU/g	as	a	threshold	for	immune-
compromised	individuals,	the	very	next	paragraph	clearly	states:	
	
	 “It	is	important	to	note	that	microbial	and	fungal	values	do	not	typically	represent	pass	or	fail	
criteria.”	

It	also	explains	that	these	microbes	are	naturally	occurring	and	typically	harmless	to	healthy	individuals.	
	
This	reflects	my	own	lived	experience.	Full-term	outdoor	flower—grown	under	the	sun—often	fails	
Adult	Use	testing	despite	having	been	safely	consumed	for	generations.	These	rules	do	not	appear	to	be	
about	public	health,	but	rather	regulation	for	its	own	sake.	Worse,	they	incentivize	harmful	remediation	
practices	like	irradiation,	which	degrade	product	quality	and	diminish	consumer	trust.	
	
As	a	sun-grown	producer	focused	on	quality	and	affordability,	I	support	efforts	to	raise	or	eliminate	
CFU/g	limits.	I	also	strongly	support	reforms	to	reduce	the	excessive	regulatory	burden	on	the	Adult	Use	
market.	Cannabis	is	now	Maine’s	largest	agricultural	crop.	If	we	want	Mainers	to	benefit	from	this	
growing	industry—especially	in	the	face	of	coming	federal	legalization—we	must	stop	holding	our	local	
operators	back.	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	
Jackson	McLeod	
Somerville,	Maine	
CEO	&	Co-founder,	Atlantic	Farms	
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